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The Society examines all Planning Applications relating to Hampstead, and assesses them for their impact on conservation and on the local environment.

To London Borough of Camden, Development Control Team

Planning Ref:    2017/4819/P        2017/4830/L

Address:           55 Fitzjohns Avenue    NW3

Description:      Conservatory replacement

Case Officer:
  Thomas Sild

                          Date:   18 September 2017

The Tower is one of Hampstead’s most notable listed buildings, a fine work of J. P. Wimperis.  Its Italianate architectural features and varied composition make it a real landmark in Fitzjohns Avenue.

The existing conservatory facing the garden is plainly a later addition, and its replacement would in principle not be harmful to the building’s architecture.  This proposal, however, would be a most damaging addition.  Style variations can be designed to enhance a building, especially if they are separated from the main structure, but this makes no attempt to relate to the existing building in any way.   Its form is crude, not exhibiting the “light touch” referred to in the D/A Statement, beyond indicating that the materials used would be glass and metal, presumed to be aluminium.

No detail architectural design is shown, and the descriptive matter presented is vague, and quite unsatisfactory for this important Listed Building.  This is quite unacceptable.

The glass roof would lead to intrusive light pollution, and overlooking, of the flats above.

Not good enough.

Please refuse.

